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International Truck Drivers Association

I  T D A
We are making a solidarity call to all the Owner Operators
And drivers of the Los Angeles/Long Beach area.
Portdrivers@gmail.com  (323)707-3492
6401 Rugby Av. Huntington Park CA 90255.

We call to the attention to all the authorities integrated in the coalition known as the CAAP to attend a series of issues concerning the Clean Air Port Project approval.

ITDA in an individual but compromise effort with the faith of the Owner Operators and all the social sector that survive and generate the labor and economic movement thanks to productive activity of the Owner Operators of the Southland of California calls to integrate the popular sector of Owner Operators that up until now has been excluded from any discussion of the execution of the Clean and Safe Ports Plan.

For that reason we declare the following:

1. We consider that prematurely and arbitrarily imposing a methodology of the plan supported by the CAAP is a mistake, that it has shown gaps and incoherence in its Technological area and furthermore consider the latter to be the start point for a real strategy that includes not exclude all of the sectors involved because this is not a problem concerning only trucks but rather a common one that concerns the whole industry.
2. For more than six (6) months We have been insisting in the necessity of our inclusion and participation in the CAAP work panel, something that so far has been denied to us by the CAAP and Port Commissions or any other organization integrated in the CAAP, and the reason is obvious, They are not willing to recognized our worthiness and contribution to the development of the Transportation Industry and services in and around the Ports, nobody knows better than the Owner Operators that the Plan should be implemented in a  transitory and pause manner such as to permit accommodations for the big labor and economic changes that the Plan requires.
3. One more observation is about the RETROFIT that is required by the plan new regulations, up until this date there is only one concrete thing about it and that is that its costs will be between $25,000 to $35,000 dollars therefore creating a sense of demoralization amongst the Owner Operator sector, ITDA by looking from a different perspective to these solutions has establish a series of  consulting steps in an International level to know more about other countries experiences coming to the conclusion that the technology is available, not only  to reduce pollution but to create a considerable reduction in fuel consumption as well  besides the cost to acquired it and its implementation would be far more affordable. We consider irresponsible the fact that no scientific and technologically proven monitors has been used to determine which technology would be more prudently utilized  in order to avoid unnecessary economic expenses and time in the fight against air pollution. For that effect ITDA and all of its membership it’s offering to develop monitors that could be obtain with a minimum investment and at the same time be responsible supporting new upcoming changes for a better future.
As you all can see, to sit down and determine the participation with justice of our sector will result in establishing compromises to further the realization and effectiveness of the Clean Air Action Plan.

The Clean Air Action Plan is not a dream is something very important for California and us as individuals of the Human Species.
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